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On Thursday 22nd April 2021, at 11:15 hrs., at the press conference area, 1st floor, Parliament 

Building, H.E. Mr. Chuan Leekpai, President of the National Assembly, gave an interview 

concerning the preventive measures of coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19) outbreak in Parliament area, 

that he firmly urged everyone to follow the preventive measures strictly. During this moment, 

the Secretary-General of the House of Representatives would also report the situation everyday. 

Currently, 70 percent of officers and staffs work from home and 30 percent work at the 

workplaces. Moreover, yesterday (21st April), H.E. Mr. Chuan visited officers and staffs in many 

divisions and requested that everyone be careful and strictly follow measures to prevent of 

pandemic infection, although fewer officers had been working at the workplace. The committee 

meetings would normally be held, but strictly in compliance with the measures and 

recommendations of the Ministry of Public Health. Moreover, the outsiders would not be 

invited to join the meetings. However, the COVID-19 test results of officers and staffs of the 

Secretariat of the Senate and the Secretariat of the House of Representatives will be issued this 

evening (22nd April, 2021).  
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